Dear Sirs / Madam

Whilst we have lived in Hadley Wood for almost a year, | am a member of the Hadley
Wood Association and one of our children is due to attend Hadley Wood Primary School.
My family and | value all the green spaces within Hadley Wood and this was a driving actor
in our moving out of London and settling in the area. It is a beautiful, historical area
surrounded by Green Belt, which protects the special character of the area. | therefore
wholeheartedly object to the proposed site allocation, which would allow the
development of 160 homes on Green Belt land.

Unnecessary large scale destruction of Green Belt.

The Local Plan proposes a quarter of the 25,000 new homes to be built on Green Belt land,
in breach of national policies, the London Plan and Enfield’s own Climate Change Action
Plan. To build 25% of the new homes on Green Belt land cannot be justified. There is no
justification why 160 out of the 25,000 homes should be built on the Hadley Wood site
when such a small number of homes could easily be found outside the Green Belt.

Increased housing in Hadley Wood is not ‘sustainable development’.

Hadley Wood is car dependent as local public transport links are very limited, local
amenities (GP, post office, schooling, leisure) are lacking and the area is prone to flooding
due to inadequate sewers/drainage. Camlet way, Hadley Green, Cockfosters Road and
Barnet High Road would all see increased traffic. Hadley Wood primary - a fantastic single
form entry school in the heart of Hadley Wood, is already much in demand and
oversubscribed. Notwithstanding, the Plan proposes the new housing development and
site intensification without investment or seeming consideration to improve infrastructure.

Site is surrounded by Conservation Areas and Grade Il listed buildings.

The site is sandwiched between the Hadley Wood Conservation Area and the Monken
Hadley Conservation Area, with Grade Il listed buildings on Camlet Way. The Plan’s
proposals will adversely impact the setting, character and appearance of those heritage
assets. The Council has not produced any evidence to assess the level of harm and should
therefore not be allocating the site without such evidence.

Will destroy the beautiful landscape.

The site sits within an Area of Special Character landscape that is a major asset for the
borough. This landscape should be protected and the existing Green Belt boundary should
be retained.

With the above factors in mind we respectfully request you remove this proposed site



allocation from the next edition of the Local Plan and retain the green belt status for the
land.





